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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:              2

DATE: 

October 2, 2003
PROPOSED MOTION    2003-0450
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: A MOTION approving amendments to the 2002 public defense contracts to accommodate for a change in caseloads.
SUMMARY: The county contracts with four defender agencies to provide indigent defense for individuals accused of crimes or as a party to certain types of civil actions.  The negotiated contracts allow for some changes in the levels of contracted caseloads, but also require that agencies be appropriately compensated if there are significant changes in contracted caseloads. These amendments are to accommodate an increase in King County felony, misdemeanor, dependency and contempt of court, and Seattle Mental Health Court cases and a decrease in juvenile and Becca caseloads for 2002. 
Historically, public defense contracts have been established for a defined level of legal service for a specific number of cases.  The total contract amount was derived from projections of the future workload.  These projections were done during the budget preparation process and were estimates.  Due to the inaccuracy of projections, three agencies performed additional services, representing defendants in cases beyond the 2002 contracted amount.  This proposed motion approving the contract amendments allows the county to pay for those services.  A fourth defender agency, Northwest Defender Association, is not included in this motion as reconciliation showed that the agency owed funds back to King County due to serving less defendants than the originally contracted amount.  The Office of the Public Defender (OPD) is pursuing reconciliation with the agency.

This motion addresses only 2002 calendar year contract amendments.  It does not address the 2003 contract.  Further, this motion does not change the duties or benefits under the 2002 contracts.  Nor does this motion affect the budget allocated to the 2002 contract for public defense.  The amendments allow the County to pay the agencies for work performed beyond the contracted amount.  These contract amendments reflect a total of $664,782.  Additional appropriation to pay for these services (included in these amendments) were provided by Ordinance 14544, passed December 16, 2002.

The executive has informed us that this type of late amendment will not happen again in the future.  According to the OPD, the previous contracts required a single reconciliation at the end of the year.  This resulted in public defense contractors waiting for protracted periods of time to be paid for additional work that they had performed beyond the contract amounts.  The current, recently introduced, contract monitoring procedures at OPD will now require a full reconciliation each quarter, alleviating this financial stress on the public defense contractors and allowing for earlier identification of the need for contract change or amendment.

ATTENDING:
1. Jackie McLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services

2. Anne Harper, Public Defender, Office of the Public Defender
ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Motion 2003-0450
3.  Contract Amendments 

